
LAS PALMAS 

A MESSAGE FROM THE MASTER 

A big thank you to the brethern and their wives 
and friends who attended our installation dinner and 
ceremonies. We served 278 dinners, in an hours time. 
I'm sorry we had to refuse 
a few late reservations 
for we were over the 
maximum that could be 
seated comfortably in the 
banquet room. My special 
thanks to John Manoogian 
and his very able helpers 
for such a delicious 
dinner. Al Dadmun and 
Leonard Gottner did their usual excellent jobs of 
installing the officers. Thanks to the De Molay boys 
for taking care of the ushering and programs. To 
our Junior Past Master "Bud" Pope my appreciation 
for helping me take over the reigns he so ably held. 
His cooperation resulted in a smooth transition of 
lodge business, and we're on our way! 

Please don't forget the Masonic Homes Endowment 
fund, when sending your dues. Every little bit helps. 
See you in Lodge. 

Fraternally, Ralph Saroyan, Master 

CALENDAR 
February 3 -- 1st Degree 

February 10 -- 2nd Degree 

February 16 -- 1st Degree School of 
instruction, 7:30 
Clovis Lodge. 

February 17 -- State! Meeting, 7:30 
Dinner with our dates, 
6:30 p.m. 

February 22 -- 2nd Degree School of 
instruction, Ponderosa 
Lodge. 

February 24 -- 3rd Degree 

WATCH FRESNO BEE FOR ANY CHANGES  

LAS PALMAS 

THE SECREIARY'S CORNER 

I am really pleased with 
the prompt manner our 
members are paying their 
1972 dues and contributions 
to our Masonic Homes. 
During December and to 
January 15; 543 of our 
membership have for-
warded their dues payment 
and of this amount 272 or 
50% of them have contributed to the "Homes." Keep 
up the good work. 

We are now embarking on a new Masonic year 
and we have a busy schedule before us. Our Junior 
P. M. "Bud" Pope and his officers can look back 
on a job well done during 1971 as our Lodge continued 
to advance and prosper. I know that under the leader-
ship of our new Master Ralph Saroyan that during 
1972 our Lodge will continue to progress. Come out 
every now and then and give him and his officers your 
support. 

I hope that during the year our members will 
make an endeavor to attend Lodge at least once every 
3 months. If you would only follow this procedure 
we would have a big turn out every week instead of 
sometimes only 20 or 30. It would mean so much to 
your officers and particularly to the candidate 
receiving his degrees. So get away from that "old 
rocking chair" now and then and renew old friend-
ships and make new ones. Good fellowship always 
prevails here and you are really missing something. 
You will still get home at an early hour and I am sure 
you would enjoy a relaxing and friendly evening. 
"So you all come, hou hear!" 

I will look forward to hearing from you and to 
seeing you in "My Lodge and Yours" — Las Palmas 

Norm Foley, P.M. Secretary 

Warren Scott McKay 

IN MEMORIAM 
	

W. Lee Jacobson 
M. G. Wild 



On February 4, 1972 at 1:30 p.m. at the 

Scottish rite temple, there will be a blue ribbon 
panel, consisting of Edward H. Selvis, Grand 
Lodge Sec., Herb Heubuer, P.G.M., Chester 
McPhee P.G.M., and possibly G M Lester Mc-
Elwain will hold a question and answer session. 
Non-Masons are invited. 
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COMMITTEES FOR 1972 

AUDIT AND FINANCE 
P L. Lewis 
	

J. C. Shaw 	 Green L. Young 

RELIEF 
Ralph Saroyan 	P. L. Lewis 	N. S. Foley, P.M. 	J. C. Shaw 

NECROLOGY 
A. D. Dadmun, P. M. 	W. W. Hearn, P.M. 	Bill Tunnel 

BLOOD BANK 
O F. Lingerfelt, P.M. 	 P. 0. Humbert 

NEW OFFICERS OF THE BUILDING 
ASSOCIATION ARE: 

J. C. Shaw 

DELINQUENT DUES 
N. S. Foley, P.M., Chairman 

Dan Eckland G. L. Young 

Kay Paul, Pres. 
Harold Paul, V.P. 

Goldie Long, Sec. 
Bob Reynolds, Treas. 

Tom Mott has had hip surgery, and is doing 
very well. 

P. M. Arch Addington at this writing is in 
the hospital and should be home by now. 

OFFICERS FOR 1972 

Worshipful Master 	 Ralph Saroyan 

Senior Warden 	 Philip Lawrence Lewis 

Junior Warden 	  John Craig Shaw 

Treasurer 	  Dale Franklin Orr 

Secretary 	 Norman Sanford Foley, P.M. 

Chaplain 	 Wallace Raymond Scott 

Senior Deacon 	 Green LeRoy Young 

Junior Deacon 	 Dan Lester Ecklund 

Marshal 	  Bobby C. Bingham 

Senior Steward 	 John Robert Reynolds 

Junior Steward 	  Paul Wyatt Ford 

Organist 	 . Paul Chandler Shelly 

Tiler 	  J. Harvey Wimer  

SICKNESS AND FUNERAL ATTENDANCE 

Herber Moreland James A. Saleh 	H. L. Buckalew, P.M. 
A. D. Dadmun 	L. A. Gottner, P M., 	M. E. Allred, P.M. 
E. C. Carpenter, P.M. 	 W. H. Ahlenslager, P.M. 

CANDIDATES' RECEPTION 

Green L. Young, Chairman R. E. Day A. Lung S. Zetz C. Fox 
B. C. Bingham 	 W.S. Wong 	 C. W. Burchnell 
J. Ogden 	 K. Steinnes 	 T. Ronlake 

SOJOURNERS' RECEPTION 

Green L. Young, Chairman 	 Dan Eckland, Co-Chairman 
All Master Masons Raised 1972 

APPLICANT SCREENING 

G. B. Posson, P.M., Chairman 	J. Elia 
	

J. Jackson 
K. Potter H. E. Bailey B. Tunnell A. N. Graves I. Ginsburg 

C. W. Burchnell 

OFFICERS' COACHES 

L. A. Gottner, P. M. 	 A. D. Dadmun, P.M. 

CANDIDATES' COACHES 
W. F. Wright, Chairman 

P W. Ford 	F. D. Wolf 	F. N. L. Dake 	A. Lung 
T. B. Ronlake 	R. E. Day 	G. L. Young 	K. 0. Steinnes 
C. L. Fox 	E. W. Vanderburgh 	K. E. Hallmark 	D.R. Perry 
B. C. Bingham J. K. Baird M. G. Terrell R. 0. Olson 

P. N. McPherson 

PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Paul Shelley, Chairman 

	
Wallace Scott 	E. W Vanderburgh 

MASONIC INFORMATION & RESPONSIBILITY 

W. E. Wharton 	M. E. Allred, P.M. 	W. H. Ahlenslager, P.M. 

CONSTITUTION OBSERVANCE 

K. Potter, Chairman 
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